
Fox Hills Elementary 

Community Council Meeting Notes 

October 6, 2022 

9:05 AM room 2B (Large Conference Room) 

 

In Attendance: Teri Daynes, Victoria Forster, Natalie Murphy, Jamie Taylor, Amy Shelton, Heidi 

Hatch, Julie Weseman, Angela Wayman 

Community Member(s): Brenda Shamo, Nichole McDermitt 

Minutes from September’s meeting were read and approved. 

Current student enrollment is at 567. This is just above the level needed to keep 3 full time 

teachers per grade, in addition to 1 ALC teacher per grade. Our enrollment numbers have been 

in a constant decline over the last several years, causing the loss of about 1 teacher per year. 

Some of these “losses” have been from teachers retiring and not replacing them.  

Teri presented the Schools Continual Improvement Plan.  Highlights include goal of 2% growth 

in acadience math score. 2% growth in rise tests. School Social Worker(s) working with the kids 

on growth mindset, mindfulness and respect lessons.  

Land Trust money has been going, and will continue to be used to pay for paraprofessional’s, 

$1000 for new library books and $2000 for field trips. 

The safe waling route(s) were reviewed and approved. Our national walk to school day went 

well. It was noted that some parents are choosing to walk their kids across the crosswalk at the 

6200 S. intersection instead of using the sky bridge. Teri will remind the kids during 

announcements to use the sky bridge. 

Council Members were invited to watch the training videos about community council’s role 

It was voted to cancel the meeting for December 8, 2022. 

It was voted to relocate the community council meetings from the family center relo to inside 

the school’s large conference room 2B. 

Next month's meeting will be held on November 10, 2022 9:00 AM in Large Conference room 

2B 

Meeting was adjourned at 9:55 AM 

 

 



 


